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Background 
This Neighborhood Council was authorized during the pandemic to spend up to 
$5000 as an Emergency fund. By the time that a decision was reached as to where 
the funds should be spent neighborhood councils were allowed to have Virtual 
Meetings.  This cancelled the ability to fund under the emergency funding procedure 
but did allow for our neighborhood council to make this contribution by regular 
funding methods. 
The decision was made to spend our funds in support of food banks aiding those in 
our community that need help in providing basic sustenance for themselves and their 
families.  The $5000 was to be split between three local food banks.  At the moment 
we have sufficient data to proceed with only one of the three food banks.  Sova Food 
Pantry, a food bank that has been active in our community for decades.  This is a 
subsidiary of Jewish Family Services.  They have temporarily closed their physical 
storefront on Pico Blvd.  This is due to the pandemic as the physical storefront was 
staffed by elderly volunteers who would be at risk.  Note that this has not stopped the 
work of the foodbank.  Food is prepared and sent out daily to needy recipients within 
the Soro Boundaries from their San Fernando Valley building.  It is transported to our 
neighborhood by JFS drivers who , had there not been a “Shelter at Home” order, 
would otherwise be busy transporting seniors to appointments. 
We are providing a donation of $1667 which shall be used to provide 1282 meals to 
members of our community.  ($1.30/meal). These meals will be distributed to anyone 
in our community without regard to religion. 
This motion has been reviewed by the City Clerk’s Funding Office.  Due to timing and 
circumstances it can be brought forward as a regular funding motion and not an 
NPG. 

[NOTE: the remaining 2/3 of the $5000 will be brought back to the Board by the next 
meeting.  We did not proceed wit them at this time as they have not responded to our 
phone calls.  If Board Members have a different preference as to the use of these 
funds, they should be submitted to the Finance Committee for consideration.] 

Proposed Motion 
South Robertson NC shall contribute $1667 to Jewish Family Service of Los Angeles 
to be used solely by the SOVA Food and Resource Program to feed Stakeholders of 
the South Robertson NC 

Motion to fund up to $1667 to Sova 
Food Pantry to aid in feeding those 
who need assistance 
Agenda Item: GB052120-10 
Date: May 19, 2020 
Proposed By: Executive Committee 
Include motion in 
Consent Agenda? 

No 
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. 

Considerations  

Committee review: 
(highly recommended) 

Votes For:-4-  Against :-0-  

Amount previously allocated in Committee's working budget: 
(applies to funding motions only) 

$-0- 

Arguments for: Arguments against: 

1. It is an appropriate use of our 
funds in these extraordinary times. 

1. Under the circumstances it 
could have been increased to 
the full amount rather than 
bringing it back to the Board. 

  

 









           

 

   
   

     
 

     
    

     
      

   
 

  

    
     

     

  

            
    

          
          

     

            
             

    

            
           
            

           
    

         
        

           
          

            
          

            
    



 

Krystal Navar 
President 
 
Ken Blaker 
Vice-President 
 
Jon Liberman 
Treasurer  
 
Martin Epstein 
Secretary  
 
Charlie Stein 
Corresponding Secretary 

South Robertson 
Neighborhoods Council 
 
PO Box 35836 
Los Angeles, CA 90035 
 
P  (310) 295-9920 
F  (310) 295-9906 
E  info@soronc.org 
 
soronc.org 

 
 
 

City of Los Angeles Certified 
Neighborhood Council 

 

Background 
This Neighborhood Council has traditionally provided financial support for Budget 
Advocates.  This fiscal year’s budget provides for a $750 contribution.  In recognition 
of our financial balance and of the good works done by the Budget Advocates the 
Finance Committee proposes to increase this amount by $750 to a total of $1500. 

Proposed Motion 
South Robertson NC shall  support the work of Budget Advocates by contributing 
$1500. 

Considerations  

Committee review: 
(highly recommended) 

Votes For:-3-  Against :-0-  

Amount previously allocated in Committee's working budget: 
(applies to funding motions only) 

$750 

Arguments for: Arguments against: 

1. This revised amount reflects past 
amounts which we have provided 
to Budget Advocates. 

1. none. 

  

 

Motion to fund $1500 to support 
Budget Advocates 
Agenda Item: GB052120-13 
Date: May 19, 2020 
Proposed By: Finance Committee 
Include motion in 
Consent Agenda? 

No 
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Background 
The Governor of California, Gavin Newsom, issued a State of Emergency on March 
4, 2020 and an Executive “Stay at Home” Order on March 19, 2020 
(https://www.gov.ca.gov/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/3.19.20-attested-EO-N-33-20-
COVID-19-HEALTH-ORDER.pdf ). 

The Los Angeles County Health Officer, Barbara Ferrer, issued an Order to Prohibit 
Group Events and Gatherings, Require Social Distancing Measures and the Closure 
of Certain Businesses on March 16, 2020 
(http://publichealth.lacounty.gov/phcommon/public/media/mediapubdetail.cfm?unit=m
edia&ou=ph&prog=media&cur=cur&prid=2269&row=25&start=101 ). 

The Mayor of Los Angeles, Eric Garcetti, issued a “Safer At Home” Order on March 
19, 2020 
(https://www.lamayor.org/sites/g/files/wph446/f/page/file/20200513%20Mayor%20Pu
blic%20Order%20SAFER%20AT%20HOME%20ORDER%202020.03.19%20%28RE
V3%202020.05.13%29X.pdf ). 

There was much still unknow about the Virus at the time, and several Word Health 
Organization and US Center for Disease Control models predicted mass 
hospitalizations and deaths. Each of these Orders have publicly described their goal 
of slowing the spread of COVID-19 to “flatten the curve” and prevent hospitals from 
being overrun, as was occurring in many other countries around the World. This 
would allow Medical Professionals to not be forced to turn away COVID-19 patients 
or have to choose between which patient’s life they should save.  The Orders 
outlined restrictions to Stay At Home, including various Exemptions, Public 
Distancing Rules, and Business Closures. 

Two months later, statistics (provided by LA County Health Department) show that 
the number of deaths and hospitalizations remain far below original projections.  As 
of May 18, 2020, there are 1,570 COVID-19 patients who are currently hospitalized, 
27% of these people are in the ICU and 20% are on ventilators- far below capacity. In 
fact, many hospitals are forced to lay off staff due to lack of patients. Also, there have 
been a total of 1839 deaths (linked to COVID-19) in the County over the past 2.5 
months, with a population of 10.5 million residents.  According to an LA County 
Health Department report, the average in 2017 for the number of deaths for all 
causes in the same time period is over 13,000  
(http://publichealth.lacounty.gov/dca/data/documents/mortalityrpt14.pdf ).  The same 

Motion to Send Letters to Los Angeles 
Mayor, City Council, County 
Department of Health, and California 
Governor to Remove Work/Business 
Prohibition Orders 
Agenda Item: GB052120-14 

Date: May 21, 2020 

Proposed By: Public Safety Committee 

Include motion in 
Consent Agenda? 

No preference 
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report (as well as others from the WHO, CDC and university studies) links low 
income to a higher death rate. 

Many of the businesses closed by these Orders have stated that they will not be able 
to survive unless they can open up VERY soon.  Cumulatively, they employ millions 
of Los Angeles residents who will then be unemployed, leading to poverty, despair 
and depression… and higher death rate.   

For this and other Safety related reasons (such as LAPD resources being diverted to 
enforcement of these Orders,) it is critical that the closure restrictions be lifted 
immediately. 

 

 

Proposed Motion 
Based on the severe economic impact of the two month COVID-19 Health Orders 
(and other safety related reasons) which out way the impact of the virus itself, that 
the SORO NC should send Letters to City Councilmember Herb Wesson, City 
Councilmember Paul Koretz, Mayor Eric Garcetti, County Director of Public Heath, 
Barbara Ferrer and Governor Gavin Newsom requesting them to:  

1. Remove all current COVID-19 Health Orders that prevent work and/or 
business operations that would otherwise be legal 

2. Redirect resources and efforts towards policies that more directly address 
protection from and treatment of COVID-19 cases at nursing homes and 
other localized situations. 

 

 

Considerations  

Committee review: 
(highly recommended) 

Votes For: 5 Against: 2 

Amount previously allocated in Committee's working budget: 
(applies to funding motions only) 

$   N/A 

Arguments for: Arguments against: 

  

 .  
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Background 
Cities with higher density were more vulnerable to the COVID-19 impacts.  The 
example of how COVID-19 cases spread through New York City demonstrated in 
real-time some of the severe health and safety consequences of Urbanization and 
density.   

In NYC, a majority of residents live in high-rise apt buildings with common entrances.  
This density prevented residents from social and physical distancing.  In Los 
Angeles, most of the residents live in single family homes and low density multi-
family units. 

Due to its high use, the NYC Public Transportation System was identified as a 
primary source of spreading the Virus. Most New Yorkers use public transportation, 
while Los Angeles still relies driving solo in cars (less exposure to other people.) 

In Los Angeles, a majority of the COVID-19 cases occurred in dense housing such as 
Nursing Homes and other areas with higher densities. 

In NYC, a number of hospitals were demolished and turned into high-rise luxury 
housing following their closures. 

 

Proposed Motion 
Based on the comparison of COVID-19 cases between areas and cities with higher 
density (such as NYC), that the SORO NC should send Letters to City 
Councilmember Herb Wesson, City Councilmember Paul Koretz, City Council 
President Nury Martinez and Mayor Eric Garcetti:  

1. Opposing over development and higher density in its City Planning. 

 

Motion to Send Letters to Los Angeles 
Mayor and City Council to Oppose 
Further Urbanization Development in 
Los Angeles Due to COVID-19 Health 
and Safety Concerns 
Agenda Item: GB052120-15 

Date: May 21, 2020 

Proposed By: Public Safety Committee 

Include motion in 
Consent Agenda? 

No preference 
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Considerations  

Committee review: 
(highly recommended) 

Votes For: 6 Against: 0 

Amount previously allocated in Committee's working budget: 
(applies to funding motions only) 

$   N/A 

Arguments for: Arguments against: 

  

 .  

 




